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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ on Monday, 23 June 2014.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, June 23, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. at the North Plainfield Council Chambers, 263 Somerset Street, North Plainfield, New Jersey.

PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes 





Lawrence La Ronde





Keiona Miller 

Frank Righetti

Frank “Skip” Stabile (7:31 p.m.)




Douglas M. Singleterry, Council President


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano, Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator


Anne Marie Rizzuto, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk 


ABSENT:

Council Members:
Everett Merrill (excused) 

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. Stabile.             


Council President Singleterry requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.

The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 9, 2013.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 10, 2013, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of March 20, 2014 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, requested an ordinance to allow for the enforcement of the fifteen minute parking restrictions in front of the post office. 

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Somerset Street Reconstruction Design Services - D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that Somerset Street was severely damaged this past winter and the engineer has called for a complete mill and overlay from Grandview Avenue to Howard Street.  Recommending Grotto Engineering be hired for the design work, he encouraged awarding the project before the fall.    
2.
Discussion on Closing Times for Bars – D.M.S.  Council President Singleterry explained that the Borough has received complaints regarding the closing time of bars on Monday mornings.  Plainfield bars close at 1:00 a.m. on Monday mornings, while North Plainfield bars remain open until 2:00 a.m.  Mrs. Forbes encouraged a 1:00 a.m. closing time on Mondays and all were in agreement.  The Council President requested an amendment to the ordinance from the Attorney’s office.  

3.
Discussion of Smoking Ban – D.M.S.  Council President Singleterry explained the need for a designated smoking area outside of Borough Hall for employees.  Mr. Hollod explained that most employees use the rear entrance of the building for their smoke breaks.  The Council President stressed the need for a smoke-free environment at Green Acres and Vermeule parks.  Mrs. Forbes requested inclusion of the Vermeule Mansion property so as to protect the historic building.  Responding to Council President Singleterry, Mr. Hollod suggested the use of pre-fabricated signs if possible.  Agreeing with the Council President, Mr. Stabile commented that people in a party setting should be discouraged from smoking.  Joining in, Mrs. Forbes noted that museums are traditionally non-smoking, and that the Mansion, itself, is host to the Fleetwood Camera Museum.  
Mr. La Ronde voiced his opposition to the ordinance, noting that certain activities at the Community Center run upwards of three or four hours.  Explaining that most municipalities as well as Raritan Valley Community College offer designated smoking areas, the councilman inquired after who might enforce this ordinance.  Ms. Miller voiced her support of the ordinance as it is an issue of public health.  The Council President conducted a straw poll in favor of the designated smoking areas with Council members Forbes, Miller, Righetti and Stabile opposed and Council member La Ronde in favor.  The Council President requested that the ordinance appear on the next agenda for first reading.              
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  
Mrs. Forbes announced that the search for Dr. Birnbaum’s replacement continues and that interviews will take place soon.
Ms. Miller announced that the Summer Teen Evening Program will be held at Stony Brook School on Tuesdays and Thursdays at 7:00 p.m.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.








Borough Clerk

Council President

06/23/14

